Allowing Resident Credit Student to Enroll in “Distance” Classes Taught Off-Site
Courses taught off-site at non resident-credit locations (like BRCC, Pardee Hospital, NC Center for Engineering Technology in Hickory, etc.) support distance education programs. It is the university’s position that they should be reserved for distance education students.  Resident credit students should not be encouraged to pursue enrollment in these courses that support distance programs.  Departments must accommodate resident-credit students by offering resident-credit courses at a resident credit location or online. 
There may, however, be occasions when the interests of the student and university are best serviced by allowing the occasional resident credit students to register for a distance education course taught at an off-site location.  This will be allowed, on a seats available basis only and only with the permission of the department head that owns the course. 

Department Heads should:
· Only grant permission to students that do not have other reasonable options

· Wait until the start of the course to consider requests from resident credit students

· Allow no more than 3 resident credit students per class
This cross registration condition (resident-credit students in distance courses) is not supported within web registration. All registration of this type needs to done manually through the Registrar’s Office. The Registrar’s Office will be responsible for monitoring and reporting. 
